November 6, 1941 Mr. Artie Ellers Executive Secretary Missouri Valley Conference Washington University St. Louis, Missouri Dear Artle: I have your letter of November 3 and note your reference concerning officials for our game with Kansas on February 10. In visiting with Dr. Allen late in the summer we mentioned officials in the following order: Abe Curtis Ted O'Sullivan Parke Carroll E. C. Quieley Moe Pressly has not worked for us recently and probably should be avoided since he has lived in Omaha. At present he is on the West Coast and it is not known whether he will return. You should have the seventeen basketball questions by this time. Sincerely, E. S. Hickey
Basketball Coach ESH: WCO